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HEADTEACHER’S NEWS 

Although the autumn term has been long, and indeed winter has set in now I 

am pleased to report a real improvement in student attendance.  We are 

close to our whole school target of 95% which is the minimum level every 

student should be aiming to exceed.  Our analysis of the 2014 examination 

results again shows our students making better progress when compared to 

the national average. However some students underperformed in 2014 – and 

on closer examination we were not surprised to find they all had attendance 

figures below 95%.   

 

Two members of staff are leaving the school at 

Christmas.  Mrs Lester has served the school 

exceptionally well for 15 years and is leaving to 

enjoy semi-retirement although she has already 

plans in place to contin-

ue in other lines of 

work.  Mr Greeves leaves to take a teaching post in 

a school in Bath which will reduce his travelling 

time every day.  I would like to thank both Mrs 

Lester and Mr Greeves for their service to the 

school and wish them well for the future.   

 

On behalf of the staff and governors I would like to wish all our families a 

very happy Christmas and a prosperous and successful new year.  
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YEAR 7 NEWS 

 

Year 7’s first Christmas at The Stonehenge School… 

Year 7 have worked hard this term racking up yet more commendations, sporting awards and acco-

lades as well as settling into life here at The Stonehenge School. This term has been busy with 

fundraising, CATs, healthy lifestyles day, 7S singing carols, LEGO robots day, rugby tournaments, 

netball tournaments, football matches, ice skating and much more.  

Pupils who deserve special mention for effort and attainment within their teaching groups this 

term are: 

7S - Chester Wilman, Ellie Ringwood 

7T – Kai Ferguson, David Willcocks 

7O – Linda Paduano, Ryan Jones 

7N – Holly Snowden, Amy Adlam 

7E – Lily Rendle, Claudia McFarlane 

I am very proud of all Year 7 pupils and I hope for more achievements in 2015. 

 

 

Miss Jackson 

Year 7 Progress Leader  

jacksond@stonehenge.wilts.sch.uk  

 

 

 

 

Year 7 NSPCC Number Day – 5th December 2014 

On Number Day we were given an Advent Calendar and our challenge was to find all 25 numbers by 

the end of the day to get a prize. Teachers had put numbers or clues on their classroom doors to 

help us. We spent lunch and break time as well as part of our maths lessons running round the 

school finding the numbers, some were easy to figure out, 

some really were not! Mrs Richardson’s clue was the tough-

est I think. At the end of the day we had to go to the main 

hall to get our prize from Mr Cornelius. We raised money 

for the NSPCC and had fun at the same time.  

George Nightingale 7DYO. 
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YEAR 8 NEWS 

 

Thank you all for your support with the homework booklets.  It has been lovely to see so much addi-

tional work completed and the results in English, Maths and Science have shown a marked improve-

ment.  The next homework booklet will be distributed in the first couple of weeks in January.  For 

those who have been working  hard on the homework booklet, we will be running a rewards trip at 

the end of year 8.  

 

Rewards 

The following students have won the subject awards for the Autumn Term 2014.  Congratulations to 

the following:- 

 

Tyler Mealing – Resistant Materials 

Amelia Wyles – Languages 

John Kench- Science 

Jac Randle – Textiles 

Hayley Flint – Maths 

Oliver Stubbs – IT and Computing  

Natasha Machimbidzofa – Creative design 

Daniel Willis – Music  

Ellie Mearns – Art 

Sky Castle – Culture and Issues 

Dan Stapely – Boys PE 

Georgia Church – Girls PE 

Jac Randle – Accelerated Reader 

 

Options 

The Options taster day was a huge success, allowing students to get a taste of what life will be like 

in year 9.  From my perspective, it was so enjoyable to see the students so well focused in classes 

that they have selected themselves.  We will be announcing a date for an additional parents evening 

shortly, which will be focused on options information for parents. It is likely to run in the summer 

term. 

 

Rewards Trip 

Congratulations to all the students who won a place on the ice skating trip to Wilton Shopping Vil-

lage.  In particular, I know that Hughie enjoyed his time on the ice! 

Mr Edmunds 

Year 8 Progress Leader    

edmundsm@stonehenge.wilts.sch.uk 
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YEAR 9 NEWS 

 

Last weeks collapsed day was very successful.  Every member of Year 9 was able to ’Taste’ 6 

different options.  These are not the final options.  We will be issuing the final option 

sheets in the next few weeks.  These will then need to be signed and returned within the 

deadline—several students did not comply with the deadline in November. 

 

It is each student’s personal responsibility to sign and return the form.  Students who think 

they may not be attending Stonehenge School in September 2015 still need to comply with 

the Option process 

 

Christmas Awards— 
Maths  Hayley Speck    IT  Cian Quayle 

Science  Seona Mauchline   History Georgina Howitt/Stefan Ingram 

Art   Morgan Ringwood   Textiles Michael Pritchard 

Res Mat  Emily Molyneux-Downs  Drama Ben Keating 

Food Tech Sarah Falconer 

 

Uniform 

As ever we struggle to maintain a smart uniform for every student in the year group I regu-

larly have to ask students about both shoes and trousers. 

 Shoes need to be black leather, not canvas.  Also no boots. 

 Trousers need to be plain black, and not excessively tight.  Also black jeans are NOT 

suitable. 

 Can I also ask that students wear a blazer ahead of wearing a coat.  They are more 

than welcome to wear a coat but they should also have their blazer on. 

 No hoodies under blazers. 

 

Merry Christmas and a very happy New Year.   
 

See everyone back on January 6th. (The class of 2017 embark on their GCSE’s in 2015!!!) 

 

Miss Harris  

Year 9 Progress Leader 

harrisg@stonehenge.wilts.sch.uk  
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YEAR 10 NEWS 

 

As we approach the end of the Christmas term it’s always a good time for reflection and I 

have to say that I have been impressed with the way that Year 10 have settled in to their 

GCSE studies. I believe that this year group has the potential to be a successful one. 

As a school we have been having a focus on attendance and I am pleased to say that as a 

year group we have an excellent attendance rate of 95.7%. I would particularly like to con-

gratulate the following pupils who have an attendance rate of 100%;   

Fraser Adams, Marcus Brown, Jordan Camilleri, Joshua Day, Bethan Ellis, Tamyle Hender-

son, Mille Howden, Tyler Keenan, Isabelle Kennedy, Mirama Lagilagi, Reshma Louis, Tawanda 

Machimbidzofa, Ethan McFarlane, Louis McGrail, Thomas Mearns, Celina Miller, Rachel 

Moody, Liam Pardoe, Bradley Pearey, Monty Podger, Thomas Price, Lois Roberts, Brook 

Smith, Joshua Sommerton, Martine Spooner, Aaron Stewart, Bernice Tabuaa, Phoebe 

Webb, Kelsie Young. 

This term saw the inaugural maths quiz and I am pleased to say that Miss Bowie’s group won 

and enjoyed hot chocolate and pastries during tutor time in the last week of term, well 

done. 

It just remains for me to wish you a merry Christmas and a happy new year. I wish you all a 

restful break and I look forward to seeing you all refreshed on Tuesday 6th January 2015. 

 

Mr Briggs 

Year 10 Progress Leader 

briggsj@stonehenge.wilts.sch.uk  
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YEAR 11 NEWS 

 

Another term comes to an end… 

…and what a busy one it’s been! With Mock exams and indeed some  “real” exams it’s all beginning 

to feel quite serious for year 11. The majority of year 11 have risen to the challenge and are work-

ing towards their target grades. Here some of the students who have particularly impressed this 

term: 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

And a special mention (once again) goes to Chloe Waters who is still holding that top spot on 

PARS and is in the draw to receive a Kindle. 

 

Assembly 

Unfortunately due to a number of circumstances the rewards assembly had to be postponed to 

the New Year. However, year 11 have now had a series of assemblies introducing them to the vari-

ous post 16 opportunities in the area. Thank you to Mrs. Bowie for the organization of these morn-

ings. I think year 11 have taken the advice on board to visit colleges of interest and I have been 

quite busy filling in reference forms. If you haven’t yet begun to apply for colleges, this should be 

a priority for you in the New Year. On a different note, some students are consistently arriving to 

assembly late or not showing up at all. Can I please remind you that school starts at 8.35am and it 

is my expectation that students are either in their tutor group or lining up in the assembly hall by 

this time. 

TOP Climbers 

Thomas Badger 

Tom Roberts 

Rebekah MacDonald 

Andrzej Wesolowski 

Hannah Bridewell 

Callum Coulthard 

Samuel Broadbent 

Alice Zowah 

Top 10 Attitude to Learning 

Annabel Fewing 

  Emily Gillett 

Gemma Hammond 

Katie Miller 

Rosemary Richards 

Holly Sherburne 

Ellie Maple 

Corrina Begley 

Euan Mauchline 

Sophie Peach 

Pst! Needs to be more boys  
in the top ten next time! 

http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://thumbs.dreamstime.com/z/santa-sign-2-15877387.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.dreamstime.com/royalty-free-stock-photography-santa-sign-2-image15877387&h=1101&w=1300&tbnid=wY3cWc4AEIbCUM:&zoom=1&q=santa&docid=8PD3AlBEcX4ny
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News from outside the classroom… 

As ever our students are achieving great things beyond the four walls of the classroom. To give 

you an impression of some of the experiences they have had over the past term: 

Our college students are continuing to thrive on their chosen courses and recently had the oppor-

tunity to meet and greet Lord and Lady Pembroke who came to visit the college. 

Another student who deserves a special mention is Olivia Loveridge. Olivia has been supporting 

Christ the King Junior School and this week helped out in the school nativity play: “The Late Wise 

Men" 

Finally I would like to congratulate Oliver Ivemy on taking part in the regional cadet of the year 

weekend.  

 

Regional Cadet of the Year Weekend with St John Ambulance 

From Friday 12th to Sunday 14th I took part in the Regional competition for the Cadet of the 

Year.  This is one of the highest awards that can be obtained within the St John’s organisation.  

We were assessed over the whole weekend.  There were 300 people eligible with over one hundred 

applying and I was one of the lucky 28 people who made it through to Lands’ End.  To be eligible 

you had to be between Year 10 and Year 12. 

We were assessed on our uniforms, interviews, how we worked as a team, our first aid skills and 

our presentation skills.  We had exactly one week to prepare for the presentation.  We had the 

choice of 4 topics then we had to pick one and prepare a presentation that lasted 7 minutes. 

On the Saturday evening we had a formal dinner that we were also being assessed on.  Our eti-

quette, conversational skills and our general manners were put to the test as we were surrounded 

by judges constantly making judgments on us. 

The winner was announced on Sunday, unfortunately I was not successful this year.  However I was 

personally congratulated by 3 of the judges and told that I did extremely well and two of the 

judges insisted that I apply again next year.  Even thought I did not win, the week end was an 

amazing experience I learnt so much about myself and came away with 27 new friends. 

Oliver Ivemy 

A special thank you to the prefects! 

Students sometimes don’t see past the glow of the gold 

tie, but the reality is that being a prefect can often be a 

thank-less task. Our current prefect team really have 

done a magnificent job and as a sign of our appreciation 

were treated to a 

prefect lunch.  
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Looking forward to January 

Without wanting to sound like scrooge, I would like to gently remind students that we will be hitting 

the ground running on our return after the Christmas Holidays with exams in both English and 

Health and Social Care. Mr. Wooster gave some excellent advice in the assembly on our recent col-

lapsed day, and if anyone is still in any doubt about the expectations of the exam and the prepara-

tion required, please speak to your English teacher as soon as possible.  

 

Merry Christmas to all of Year 11 and your Families!  

 

Mrs Staker 

Year 11 Progress Leader 

stakerf@stonehenge.wilts.sch.uk  

Poetry by Heart 2014/15  

national competition: 

On Wednesday 17th December, thirteen Year 10 and 11 students 

took part in a poetry competition called Poetry by Heart. It is a national competition which involves 

students reciting poetry they have learned off by heart.  

 

In preparation for their recital, the students had to learn two poems: one pre-1914 and one post 

1914. This was a demanding task and all of the students tackled this challenge admirably; their final 

performances were outstanding as a result. 

 

The winner was Holly Sherburne, with Lauren Peachment coming a close second. Holly will now need 

to learn an additional poem in preparation for the county final on Friday 6th February. 

 

My thanks go to my fellow judges Mrs Gane, Mr Jamieson and Mr Wooster for giving up their time. 

We were all very impressed by the performances. 

 

Mrs Blake 

Deputy Subject Leader for   

English 
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Ski News 
The skiing season has already got off to a great start with two ‘Dry Sloping’ sessions in 

December.  This gave the skiers a 

chance to find their ‘ski – legs’ and the 

first timers - a chance to get used to 

the equipment … moving around in 

‘wooden wellies’ and ‘planks’ on the end 

of your feet is not easy! 

 

All Skiers  
… on the trip next February … should be busy throughout the 

Christmas holiday getting themselves stronger and fitter.  Only about 60 days until we go!      

Run   …   cycle   …   swim   …   ‘wall sit’   …   aerobics   …   exercise  …  run … plank … ‘wall sit’ 
… 

**Calling all Y9 and Y10** 
 

 Plans have just been made for a ski trip in Spring 2016! 

   

A provisional booking has been made to ski in Schladming, Austria during the February half 

term holidays in 2016.  The trip will be launched during March 2015, costing around £940.  

So, Y9 and Y10 keep your fingers crossed; if you want to work towards going next year, 

there is only about three months to do lots of jobs around the house and to impress your 

teachers with your ‘maturity’!  Do bear in mind that this holiday is geared up for those who 

are fit or prepared to get fit before we go.  Letters will be given out on request to those 

students with a good behaviour record. 

 

Ski TV 
“Ski Sunday” has started again on the BBC; Sunday afternoons sometime between 2 and 

6pm.  This programme is designed for ski enthusiasts and although they often feature sla-

lom and downhill racing, there are usually interesting ‘slots’ about the resorts, new tech-

nology, up to date news and weather etc. Not only is it informative, but it is a chance to 

sample the atmosphere and the wonderful scenery of the mountains.  Take a look and see 

if this kind of activity holiday is for you. 



Attendance Reminder – Please notify the school immediately if your child is absent from school via 

the absence line on 01980 676650 or email admin@stonehenge.wilts.sch.uk   

 

Medical appointments should be made out of school hours where possible. In the case that an urgent 

appointment has to be attended, the appointment letter/card needs to be handed into the school 

office to enable the absence to be authorised. 

Miss Wrighton 

Attendance Officer 
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NEW PE KIT 

The kit (socks, shorts and t-shirt) are compulsory kit for Year 7 students or any new stu-

dents starting at the school. Students from other year groups are strongly advised to pur-

chase the new kit, as supplies of the existing kit will no longer be available. 

Student kit will be available to purchase on line via the school website just click on the link 

for Akuma Sportswear. 

For those in receipt of FSM or who have claimed FSM in the last 6 years, a free blazer and 

tie is provided and 50% discount off the P.E. uniform standard bundle.  Please contact 

school reception who will order this on your behalf. 
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Year 10 tutor groups have been competing against each other in a weekly Maths quiz held during 

Tuesday tutor times. All students have been tackling either foundation or higher level questions 

each week, aimed at reinforcing their understanding of basic GCSE Maths topics.  

Every tutor group has done really well throughout the quiz, and the top three places were very 

close. A big well done to 10SCB for winning this terms’ quiz. The quiz will continue next term, with 

the next winners announced just before Easter. 

Mrs Edmunds 

A big ‘well done’ to those pupils who took part in the Christmas concert on 

Friday 12th December.  Fabulous performances all around.  Thanks also go 

to SMT, lighting and sound crew, prefects and music Peri staff who helped 

to produce a wonderful evening of Music.  Well done.  

 

Mr Rogers 

Head of Music 
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Year 7 Netball Festival 26th November 2014 

After weeks of training and girls asking about playing other schools we 

were finally ready on Wednesday 26th November to take part in the 

year 7 netball festival at AVC. Paige gave the girls a mention on Spire 

FM and her good luck wish seemed to work! Mrs Ruscoe oversaw the 

team in the morning when they took part in a series of skills workshops 

improving their passing, footwork and shooting among other things. 

In the afternoon things got serious, Mrs Jackson turned up and the games began, Jazmin 

Watson captained the team and they played 6 matches as part of the tournament. They 

were beaten 2-0 by Wellington to begin with but the girls picked themselves up, learned 

from their mistakes and moved on to draw with St John’s1 and AVC1, they beat AVC2 and 

St John’s2 but our biggest victory came against rivals Pewsey, we comfortably beat them   

3-0.  

Overall the girls came joint second which is amazing as this was their first chance to play 

competitive netball. They should be very proud of their efforts and conduct during the day, 

they represented the school brilliantly.  

 

The Team:  

Jazmin Watson (Captain) 

Kelera Sui 

Brea Burns 

Ellie Ringwood  

Emilee Berry 

Paige Dempster 

Megan Hare 

Abbie Adams 

Jaimie Rowell 

 

Mrs Jackson 
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Pewsey Vale v’s Year 8 
 
On Wednesday 10th October, the Year 8 football team set off on the long trip to Pewsey Vale 
Secondary School for their first league game of the season. 
 
They reached Pewsey after a dull 50 minute journey on the bus, we had arrived early and so 
decided to do a few warm ups to get us going.  When the time came Pewsey arrived on the 
pitch eager to start. 
 
Kick off began soon after, only a few minutes in, it was not looking good.  Our defenders had 
already been passed by the ball so many times. They would’ve beaten us by more than one goal 
if it wasn't for are goalie Daniel McCarthy, who had in this game saved our skins more times 
than I care to count. The beginning of the game consisted mainly of headers, the ball going back 
and forth and also a scramble for control over the ball.  
 
It seemed there was no way to win for either of us, be it Pewsey or Stonehenge.   However, 
Pewsey were relentless to be the first to score. But fate had given them a second chance, and 
this second chance came in the form of their star player. The ball was sent barrelling down the 
mud covered turf at full speed towards the goal; unfortunately it seemed Daniel McCarthy was-
n’t able to save us this time as the victorious sound of triumph came from Pewsey Vale and the 
sound of disappointment came from us. 
 
When half time came Mr Hershbein looked at the team, he knew that in order to lift our spirits 
he would have to give one of his famous inspirational speeches, so he did and it sure lived up to 
its name. Quickly some players were swapped in and some out, second half had begun. Within 
minutes we were back on track coming closer and closer to scoring a goal, each time the posses-
sion of the ball was passed back to us we would try even harder to score.  
 
I remember a time when we got the ball within two centimetres of the goal until it was very 
violently pelted away from Pewsey and towards us, almost straight after this happened a head-
er is used upon the ball causing it to finally go into the goal.  We score a goal—everyone cheers. 
Furthermore, this is scored with only five minutes to go although Pewsey still insist on being one 
ahead of us so with only seconds to spare Pewsey Vale score again leaving us to lose 
 
 
 

           
 

 

Team line up 

Daniel McCarthy 

Korbyn McCarthy  

Keanan Downie 

Noah Main 

Archie Forden  

Kieran Dimmer  

Ryan Magill  

Will Haslam  

Pradeep Gurung   

Max Wrixon  

Haydyn Waters   

Max Randle  

George Staples 

 

 

 
Year 8 defeated by Pewsey Vale & A Muddy Pitch! 

By Byron Hanson   

Man of the match 
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Farewell to Everyone from Mr Greeves 

 
I initially joined the Stonehenge School in November 2011 for a temporary 6-week contract. I still remem-

ber the day of the interview in graphic detail, as well as all my thoughts at the time. My wife was pregnant, 

Christmas was coming and I wanted a challenge.  

 

While driving through the main gate for the first time, I couldn’t help but notice a large sign on the lower 

school building, which read “ST_NEH_NGE SCH__L”. Letters were either missing or hanging loose at an an-

gle. I felt like I had driven onto a St Trinian’s movie set! I was quickly met by the Deputy Head Mrs Kerr and 

introduced to the Headmaster Mr Roper and the Head of Mathematics Mrs Edmunds. Everyone was very po-

lite and professional. 

 

I had to make a short presentation on how I could help improve the school. This was followed by teaching 

algebra to a Year 9 class whom I had never met before. Like anyone coming for a job interview I was quite 

nervous and wanted to impress. Informed that they were looking for someone who could motivate and engage 

students well, I felt like they had certainly invited the right candidate! I could also see that the students 

were all charming individuals. Anyway, after working for six weeks at the school, I was asked to stay on as a 

permanent member of staff. Unfortunately I had already signed a contract to teach at another school. So, I 

completed that obligation and the following September I raced back – without delay. 

 

I would like to emphasise that my first impressions of the Stonehenge School could not have been more 

wrong; it was not like St Trinian’s at all. Of all the schools where I have taught across Wiltshire, Somerset, 

Bristol, South Gloucester and Swindon, I have never felt such a deep attachment as I have here. Every mem-

ber of staff has been very warm, every student has such energy and there is a sense of belonging, as if the 

school was one large family. That is the Stonehenge School that I know and love. 

 

Over the last three years I have seen the school develop and improve, proudly becoming a Good School fol-

lowing last year’s OFSTED inspection. (Thankfully the faulty sign had been quickly fixed a long time before!) 

I recall joyous times helping out with (ironically) the St Trinian’s school play and dressing up in crazy clothes 

on those wonderful charity MUFTI days. Every child who I have taught has made a strong positive imprint on 

my memory; and it brings me great pleasure knowing how well every individual is growing up, with good learn-

ing, strong character and maturity. It is also wonderful to see how GCSE results have been improving every 

year. 

 

All in all, it will be very sad to leave. Circumstances sometimes mean that we need to make sacrifices in life 

and move on. That’s the way the cookie crumbles. Before I say farewell, however, I would like to stress how 

important it is for every student to work hard, to aim high, to strive to do the very best they can and to 

help others fairly with honesty, respect and equality. These are the qualities I see every day at the Stone-

henge School; and I would like you to make sure you take them with you in life. These are more than just 

good tools to help you pass exams. They are part of what makes you the fine person who you are.  

 

I am sure I will bump into people from time to time and I would be delighted to see you, whatever you are 

doing in life. Good luck to everyone, happy Christmas and farewell. I will miss you all! 

 

Mr Greeves. 
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The Christmas Star 
And the Last Maths Challenge from Mr Greeves 

 
 

 

Santa says that the sum of the 

interior angles at the 6 points of a six-pointed 

star is 360◦. Rudolph says that the sum of the interior an-

gles at the points of a 5 pointed star is also 360◦.  Santa 

disagrees.  

Who is correct and why? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bring your answers to the Maths Department. 

The best written solution wins a BOX OF CHOCOLATES! 
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Please can you help! 
 

I am always looking for host families to have overseas students to stay for the occasional 
weekend in term time. 

 

Private schools have exeat weekends when they close the school.  When this happens, I 
place my students with a local family who gets paid for having them to stay. 

 

Would you be interested in working for a reputable and caring organisation – either on an 
“emergency” basis when I call you up at short notice or by hosting foreign students for two 

weekends and/or half terms? 

 

If you would like to know more, please call or email me.  I have a website you can also look 
at for more information. 

 

Many thanks 

Anne Sharp 

 
Tel: 01285 711789  Mob: 07733 333914 

    

                 Email: anne@cotswold-guardians.co.uk 

www.cotswold-guardians.co.uk 

mailto:anne@cotswold-guardians.co.uk
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Please join us at www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/thestonehengeschool   

It’s so simple and won’t cost you a penny. 

Raise free donations for  

THE STONEHENGE SCHOOL 

when you shop online this Christmas. 

http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/thestonehengeschool
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Tom Armstrong – 9 NMC #23 

 

Tom Armstrong (9 NMC) has been riding a 
motocross bike since a track was opened 
at the Larkhill army base in 2011 (Age 11) 
but did not begin racing until 2014 when 
his father left the Army. During his first 
year he concentrated on learning to race 
at club level and joined the largest MCF 
club in the UK (Ringwood) as it is popular 
and has a very competitive youth series.   

 

Throughout 2014 Tom’s results steadily improved to the point where he was com-
peting for podiums in a full field of forty 85’s many of which were been ridden by 
individuals who had been racing for several seasons.  Tom was also given a wild 
card for the MCF National Grand Slam where he just missed out on a top ten fin-
ish behind a number of national champions.  

 

In September 2014 Tom was accepted into the Richard Mike Jones MX academy 
and will attend coaching sessions in the UK and France throughout the winter in 
preparation for a very full 2015 season.  

 

In November Tom was signed by Huskysport of Cheriton to ride their Husqvarna 
TC85 Big Wheel in both regional and British Youth National Championships in 
2015.  

Tom’s race season will start at 
Bere Regis on 22

nd
 February 

2015 and he will be racing at 
a number of local and nation-
al tracks throughout 2015 in-
cluding Cusses Gorse if you 
would like to come and sup-
port him. 

 

I’m sure we all wish Tom good luck in 
the forthcoming season 

Editor 

 

Tom practicing @ Cheddar Motorpark 

 Tom receiving his new 2015 TC85 from Mike Carter of Huskysport 



 

Ageas Salisbury International Arts Festival presents a wonderful array of 

spectacular events for all ages. Classical and world music share the limelight 

with international theatre, dance, film, visual arts, children’s events, free 

outdoor events and a full literature programme. This year’s Highlight Events 

include London Philharmonic Orchestra, Shakespeare’s Globe, Elvis Costello 

and many more! Keep your eyes peeled for our Children’s programme, due to 

be released early April. To view the line-up so far take a look at our web-

site: https://www.salisburyfestival.co.uk/whats_on.php ” 

 

 

TEAM MOTIVATIONAL CHALLENGE 

 

Some of our Year 11 students have been involved in a team motivation challenge this term. This has involved 

these students, in teams, competing against each other to win prizes for their level of learning in class and 

for their attendance. 

 

A big congratulations to all students who took part in this challenge. You have all done really well. Particular 

well done goes to Mrs Dean’s and Mr Ingram’s teams who each won prizes for the most points in a fortnight. 

Also individual winners for points were Adrian Muir, Sam Broadbent and Callum Coulthard and for biggest 

improvement Adam Keating and Cameron Stewart. 

 

The highest points over the whole six weeks was achieved by Adrian Muir in first place, then Emily Jures in 

second and Callum Coulthard in third. Very well done. 

 

We really hope these students maintain the fantastic work we have seen this term over the remainder of 

this important year. Well done! 

 

Mrs Edmunds 
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December Draw 

 

1st – Mrs C Taylor £15.30 

2nd – Mrs K Rutherford £7.65 

3rd – Mr R Chester £2.55 

 

If you would like to join please visit our 

website   - 

http://www.stonehenge.wilts.sch.uk/

news/100-club         

Page 20  

http://www.stonehenge.wilts.sch.uk/news/100-club
http://www.stonehenge.wilts.sch.uk/news/100-club


Page 21  



Brayborne Facilities Services are a well established company providing commercial cleaning and 

associated services to approximately 150 customers throughout South East England, with a work-

force in the region of 1000 Employees.  

 

We are currently recruiting for a Cleaning Operatives for Stonehenge School 

 

The hours of work are Monday to Friday  

Early Mornings from 6am to 8am and afternoons from 3pm to 6pm 

 

The rate of pay is: £6.70 per hour  paid four weekly. 

 

Applicants will ideally have experience in the cleaning industry although not essential as training 

will be given but candidates must be reliable, hardworking and flexible. 

 

The person appointed will be responsible for: 

Emptying bins, 

Vacuuming carpet areas and upholstery 

Clean toilets/washrooms 

Damp wipe all furniture and fittings 

Sweep and mop hard floors 

Clean kitchen/kitchenettes and appliances. 

 

This employment will be subject to a satisfactory DBS Disclosure check. 

Please contact Mary Brazil 07803243969 or Debbie Stafford 07881767330      

Alternatively please forward your CV together with contact details to: 

mary.brazil@brayborne.co.uk 
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